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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Removes reporting exemption for health care organizations that operate as a group-practice prepayment health care
plan. Declares emergency, effective on passage.

REVENUE:    May have revenue impact, but no statement yet issued.
FISCAL:         May have fiscal impact, but no statement yet issued.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:

No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
Group practice prepayment plans was a term used in the 1970s and early 1980s that referred to an entity that
accepted the responsibility to organize and deliver health care services to a defined population. Over the years, the
concept evolved and is now commonly known as a health maintenance organization or HMO. There are several
distinguishing characteristics of a group practice prepayment plan or HMO: the organization offers insurance
coverage (i.e. a health plan), provides comprehensive benefits, delivers health care services, both hospital and
ambulatory services including professional services (i.e. inpatient and outpatient services), and own and operate
multiple hospitals and outpatient facilities in a geographic region. This contrasts to an insurance company that only
offers a health benefit plan to employers or individuals. 

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) collects financial data from Oregon's 60 acute care inpatient care hospitals. The
information is used by OHA to evaluate statewide health policy. Senate Bill 861 seeks to remove an exemption in
current Oregon law that allows several hospitals, part of a group health plan, to not report financial data to OHA.


